RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION OF COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT 304 SUPPORTING THE CITY OF GENEVA, IL SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOL PROJECT AND THE APPLICATION FOR SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOL FUNDING TO MAKE INFRASTUCTURE IMPROVEMENTS THAT WILL IMPROVE THE WALKING AND BIKING ENVIRONMENT FOR STUDENTS

WHEREAS, it is our understanding that the City of Geneva, IL proposes the installation of permanently mounted solar powered speed feedback signs, and

WHEREAS, this project serves school walkers and bicyclists on the route to the school; and

WHEREAS, this Safe Routes to School Project will provide a much needed safety improvement in the area and will clearly provide a much safer transportation experience for student walkers and bike riders, as well as students with disabilities and the general population of pedestrians and bicyclists in the City of Geneva; and

WHEREAS, the project will make the route to the District's elementary and middle schools, much safer; and

WHEREAS, it is our belief that the proposed activities are consistent with the goals of the Safe Routes to Schools program and the policies of the Geneva Community Unit School District 304, and that funding this project would provide a significant opportunity for the City of Geneva to improve student safety in the City of Geneva.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF EDUCATION OF GENEVA COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT 304 AS FOLLOWS:

The Geneva Community Unit School District 304 fully supports the City of Geneva's efforts in seeking Safe Routes to Schools funds and will collaborate to support the goals of the project, namely, to improve safety, encourage walking and biking to school, and to improve the walking and biking environment for students of the district and other users of the routes.

	YEAS: ABSENTIONS: ABSENT:
2018.	PASSED by the Geneva Community Unit School District 304 this 12 th day of November
	Mark Grosso President